DRAFT LETTER OF SUPPORT FOR SB 364

{Date}

Sen. Joe Simitian

The Capitol, Room 2080

Sacramento, CA 95814

Fax: (916) 323-4529

Dear Sen. Simitian,

[Insert name of organization here] strongly supports SB 364, your bill to standardize security breach notifications and to centralize the reporting process.  These relatively minor changes, which the legislature has previously considered as secondary provisions of more expansive bills, will help improve existing security breach notification law and provide better identity theft protection for Californians.
Although California has a security breach notification law, that law does not require notifications to include any standard set of information about security breaches. As a result, security breach notification letters often lack important information – such as the type of information breached and time of the breach. This can leave consumers uncertain about how to respond to the breach, or confused about how to protect themselves from identity theft.  SB 364 addresses this confusion by standardizing the core content contained in security breach notifications.
Additionally, California lacks any centralized reporting process for security breaches. It is therefore difficult for state policy makers to assess or improve upon our state security breach laws. The state may be missing important criminal activity patterns or consumer practices, the analysis of which could help establish better protections for Californians. SB 364 address this need for analysis by requiring the Office of Information Security and Privacy Protection to collect information regarding security breaches affecting California residents.
As the danger of identity theft becomes more prevalent, California needs to take steps to protect the privacy and security rights of its residents. Standardizing security breach notifications and centralizing the reporting process are a small, but critical step in the right direction. That’s why we support SB 364.
Thank you for your time and attention. Please feel free to contact {name and phone} if you have questions about our position on this matter.
Sincerely,

{Name}

{Organization}

